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     Some memorial services I could attend and some I could not.  I only 
wish there were two of me to make all of them.  A special thank you to 
those who stepped up to take my place.  It was a special month of 
remembrance for all of us.  We were humbled while honoring our 
ancestors.  We were motivated by their strength in the battles they 
fought.  Letôs always remember. 

    The donation to the 2 museums in Jackson approved by the 
Executive Committee representing the membership of the Division has 
been made.  A nice letter was received from the Mississippi 
Department of Archives thanking us for the donation.  Please go to the 
website www.mshistory.net and scroll on the right side of the screen to 
see the MS Division listed among the donors.  We are shining in a 
positive light.   

     Reminders!  Reminders! Look in those Presidentôs packets.  There 
are papers which you may already be able to fill out.  Talk to your 
membership.  See what they have been doing on behalf of your 
Chapter.  I have been listening and watching the activities of the 
Chapters.  I am so proud of your work.  Sometimes the smallest thing 
can be overlooked when reporting.  Watch carefully to make sure your 
Chapter is receiving all the credit they deserve.  Please let me know if I 
can help you.  

     Have you noticed how many new friends you have made by 

(Continued on page 2) 
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By Patricia C. Parrish 

F rom the North to the South, from the East to 
the West and through all kinds of 
weather, the members of the MS 
Division of UDC remembered the 
names and the valor of our 
Confederate ancestors.  From 
Meridian to Vicksburg, from Tippah 
County to Beauvoir, memorial 
services were held and attended by 
the MS Division UDC.   
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Presidentõs Message, cont. 

attending Workshop, District meetings and 
Convention?  It is good to be with your sisters.  
They become your friends.  They inspire you.  They 
can make you laugh.  They are generous to a fault.  
These attributes carried their ancestors through 
those years of war.  We are truly the Daughters of 
the Confederacy.   

     As we look to the future, there is much to be 
accomplished.  A committee appointed by your 
President will be working on the funding for the 
replacement of the grave markers at the McGavock 
Cemetery in Franklin, Tennessee.  The committee 
members will be contacting the membership to help.  
Please check the information about this project in another area of Our Heritage.  We can do this together.  

     We continue to seek donations to the Disaster Relief Fund.  If a donation is needed for a disaster area, a 
request must be made in writing to the Executive Committee to request funds.  Please be ever conscious of 
the needs of your neighbors in times of disaster. 

     The MS Division Convention will be held in September on our beautiful Gulf Coast.  Make your 
reservations and I will meet you there.  Come early and stay late.  I will either be on the beach or at the pool 
when you arrive.   

              Patricia C. Parrish 

(Continued from page 1) 

ñIt is good to be with your sisters.  They 

become your friends.  They inspire you.  

They can make you laugh.  They are 

generous to a faulté. 

We are truly the Daughters of the 

Confederacy.ò   

PIN OF THE DIVISION PRESIDENT 
BY PATRICIA C. PARRISH 

 

     It is an honor to wear the Division Presidentôs pin.  
The pin of the Mississippi Division is worn by each 
succeeding President.  It has a beautiful design.  It 
has a bar design with Mississippi engraved on one 
end of the gold bar, and President engraved on the 
other end.  In the center of the bar is a white enamel 
circle engraved in gold with the words ñMississippi 
Division UDCò at the top of the circle.  At the bottom 
of the circle are the words ñDeo Vindice.ò  In the 

middle of the circle is the Confederate 
Battle Flag in red and blue enamel with 
the stars in gold.  The flag is raised in 
the circle. 

     Engraved on the back of the pin is 
the name of Mary E. Fontaine.  She 
was MS Division President from about 

1955 to 1957.  Her signature is found on original MS 
Division documents dated 1956.  She presented the 
pin in 1957 as the engraved date signifies.     

     The initials, LHR, are also engraved on the back 
with the date 1905.  The initials are those of Mrs. 
Lucian Hamilton Raines, co-founder of the United 
Daughters of the Confederacy.  In 1905, Mrs. Raines 
was given the honor of Honorary President of 
General.  

     The date, 1957, indicates the pin has been in use 
for sixty years by the Presidents of the Mississippi 
Division of UDC.  Somewhere there is a young lady 
yet to be born who will wear this pin on its 100th year.    
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L 
adies, I think we are slowly but surely getting our orders 
back in a more timely manner! If you have questions about 
an order, please get in touch with me.  I will do my best to 
find an answer for you.  I have started a database to keep 

up with all orders I process so I can pull it up to see when it was 
received and when it was mailed.  I do not hold orders; I process 
them as soon as I get them and send them on to the Vice President 
General.  

 

Our Division has done well in ordering of insignia, and I encourage 
you ladies that do not have insignia to place those orders. It makes 
you really proud to wear the names of your ancestors when you put 
those ribbons on. I am here if needed and donôt hesitate to call or 
email if needed.  

Vice President 
Pam Mauldin 

Recording Secretary 
Tonya Mott A 

s of this writing I have processed 
fourteen original applications (two 
were sixteen year olds and one was 
ninety-six), two supplementals, and 
three transfers.  Keep 

up the good work. 

 

Remember when submitting 
your applications do not use 
staples; use paper clips 
instead.  Please make sure 
that you write the applicantôs 
name, Chapter, and city of 
Chapter on the back of each 
proof.  On the front of the 
proofs make sure to write what 
generation the proof is for and 
underline in red the pertinent 
information.  Also on page four 
on the application, when typing 
the President Generalôs name, 
use Patricia M. Bryson. 

 

Do not hesitate to call if you 
need help.  I am also available 
to come and work with any 
individual or Chapter that 
would like me to. 

Registrar 
Susan Dunn 

Happy Spring, Ladies! 
 
As we move into summer, I know 
many Chapters do not meet 
during the summer. I just want to 
encourage you to get those 
Presidentôs packages out, filled 
out, and returned early.  If I can 
help with anything, please let me 
know.   

 

Have a great summer!!!  
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F irst of all, I wish to thank the Chapter that submitted 
the applications for Division and General scholarships.  The applications 
for the General scholarships were mailed to the Second Vice President 
General prior to the April 15th deadline.  In addition to encouraging 
support for scholarships, the duties of the Division Second Vice-
President include oversight of the Holloman Cup Award.  I cannot wait to see what the Mississippi Daughters 
accomplished this year.   

     I encourage all members and Chapters to continue to make donations to the Mississippi Division 
Scholarships.  Consider making a donation in recognition of someone you know who is graduating this year. 

     I would also like to encourage each Chapter to start looking now for scholarship applicants for next year.  I 
know there are children out there that could really benefit from the MS Division and UDC General 
scholarships. 

2nd Vice President 
Lynda McKinney 

Ţhe Mississippi Division United Daughters of the 
Confederacy currently offers two undergraduate 
scholarships.  Both the Margaret Howell Hayes Davis 
Scholarship and the Blanche Abels Burrell 
Scholarship are awarded from interest accrued on 
permanently designated funds.  A third scholarship 
established in 2013 with funds donated by the 
Putnam Darden Chapter 2242, the Rebecca Hamner 
Scholarship, is currently being funded. 

Ţhe application process begins with the applicant 
obtaining the appropriate forms from a sponsoring 
UDC Chapter and securing endorsement by the 
Chapter President and Second Vice-
President.  Qualifications for scholarship applicants 
include being a lineal descendant of an eligible 
Confederate.  Collateral descendants are eligible 
provided they are a member of the CofC or the UDC.  

A̧n applicant must have a 3.0 GPA to apply for a 
scholarship, and if awarded, the applicant must 
maintain a 3.0 GPA to reapply.  The scholarship may 
be awarded for up to four semesters.  New 
applications must be received by the Division Second 
Vice-President by March 15.  Current scholarship 
recipients may reapply by notifying the Division 
Second Vice-President in writing and sending an 
official transcript no later than June 1.  

U̧DC Chapters wishing to sponsor an applicant 

should obtain the scholarship forms from the UDC 
General website under the membersô only section or 
by contacting the Division Second Vice 
President.  The forms are the same for the Division 
and General scholarships.  It is important that all of 
the forms are complete and that five sets (one 
original and four copies) are submitted to the Division 
Second Vice President.  Incomplete applications 
cannot be considered for a Mississippi scholarship or 
be forwarded to the Second Vice President General.  

Ņot only does the application need to be complete, 
it needs to stand out.  The rubric for evaluating 
scholarship applications communicates exactly what 
information should be emphasized by the applicant 
and in the reference letters.  When properly utilized 
by the sponsoring UDC Chapter and the applicant, 
this valuable document can serve as a tool for 
formulating an outstanding application.  The rubric 
can be found on the General UDC website.  

Y̧es, assisting a student with the application 
process will require effort and time from the 
sponsoring UDC Chapter.  However, it is also very 
satisfying to know that this organization is 
contributing to the education of the future leaders of 
our businesses, schools, churches, healthcare 
organizations, communities, and states.  I look 
forward to receiving the applications from your 
Chapter! 

Important MS Division Scholarship Information 

By Lynda McKinney 
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Historian 
Sylvia Purvis 

Historical Happenings 

 

Our Division President, Mrs. Patricia C. Parrish 
had issued a challenge to all Chapters to 
attend Confederate Memorial Services.  Now 
that Confederate History Month has ended, 
there should be lots of pictures available (Iôve 
seen some on Facebook). These can be sent 
to your Division Historian to include in the 
Scrapbook. A deadline of July 15, 2017 has 
been set to allow time to process articles or 
pictures you might send my way. Please refer 
to the Historian section of the UDC manual for 
guidelines on submitting these items (see 
ñhelpful hintsò to the right). 

 

I have a challenge of my own to issue. Iôd like 
to see at least one item from each Chapter in 
the Division Scrapbook this year. It doesnôt 
have to be a large item.  Take a photo of your 
members at a meeting, send in an article from 
your local paper that shows your involvement 
in the community, anything that you wish to 
send. Letôs see how much youôll make me 
work on this scrapbook! 

 

Essay Contest Winners 

 

It is my pleasure as Division Historian to name 
the winners of the 2017 Essay Contest for 
Junior and Senior High School. The topic for 
Junior High students was ñDixie After the Warò 
and the $50.00 award will be presented to 
Ryan Caviness of Falkner Junior High 
School.  The topic, ñThe American Indian as a 
Participant in the War Between the Statesò 
was given to Senior High students, and Alex 
Rowland of Kossuth High School will be given 
the $50.00 award for his efforts. Mrs. Pam 
Mauldin, Chapter President of General M.P. 
Lowery 1608 will be attending Awards Day at 
their schools to present the awards in person. 

Helpful Hints when Compiling Scrapbooks  

 

(From Historian Generalõs Manual, Revised March 2016, page 6) 

 

¶ Overall size should be approximately 13" x 16" or 12" x 12"  

¶ Both sides of the pages may be used  

¶ Do not laminate pages, but protective sleeves may be used  

¶ Avoid the use of transparent tape. Acid-free archival safe 

mounting squares are recommended for use 

¶ Activities and pictures ð Must be current year. One date, 

place and name of event may be used for multiple pictures 

on a page if the photos used are of one event. Identify each 

photo (or photo collage) and as many people pictured in them 

as possible.   

¶ Programs and Yearbooks ð Must include and be affixed by 

gluing or pasting the back flat on a page. They may also be 

placed in an envelope or pocket (commercial type or hand-

made) as long as they are secure and do not fall out.   

 

Scrapbooks are a labor of love and it is not necessary to give them 

a professional look. 

As long as we speak the names 

of our Confederate ancestors, 

they will never be forgotten. 

2ÅÍÅÍÂÅÒȢȢȢ 
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    Internet Safety 
Most of the contact we have with each other in MS 

Division is through the Internet ð especially email.  We rely on 
communication back and forth to plan events, keep in touch, share ideas 
on how to run our Organization.  However, recently there has been an 
increase in computer thugs who find ways to invade and harm our 
computers.  One way this is done is through email we receive with links 
and attached files that infect our computer when they are clicked or 
opened.  An especially insidious method locks all the files on your 
computer and displays a message demanding anywhere from $300 to 
$600 to release them!  Cybersecurity researchers suggest the following 
for computer safety: 
¶ It is vital to have a good antivirus software, to keep it up to date, and to run virus scans frequently. 
¶ Use a firewall. 
¶ Keep your Wi-Fi network secure with strong password protection. 
¶ Do not click on questionable links. 
¶ Do not download potentially dangerous files or programs. 
¶ Backup your data files regularly. 
 

Our ancestors lived by the adage that ñan ounce of prevention is worth a pound of cure.ò  For any of us who 
have had a computer crash or become infected with a virus, it often requires more than a pound of cure to 
recover what weôve lost.  Be safe, stay vigilant, and protect your computer! 

 

On a brighter note... 
Within this newsletter, there are 4 Confederate veterans listed on one page.  I will award a prize to the first 
3 readers who email me the names of the veteransô MS Division member descendant! 

Editor 
Sharon Tallman 

UDC General and MS Division officers who 
attended the 50-year Membership 
Anniversary Celebration for Patricia Ann 
Weaver Hood (seated in photograph) on 
5/8/2017 in Tupelo, Mississippi, were (L-R): 

 

Ex-Vice President General Ruth Allbritton 

MS Division Editor Sharon Tallman 

MS Division Vice President Pam Mauldin 

MS Division President Patricia C. Parrish 

Vice President General Frances Woodruff 

Ex-MS Division President Janice Strohm 

OFFICIALLY CELEBRATING!  
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Cherished Memories 

Sarah Jeanette Lowrey West, 95, passed away Thursday, 
May 11, 2017, in Tupelo. She was born April 20, 1922, to 
John Herman and Johnnie Ruth Butler Lowry. She was 
married to Harry West for 57 years until his passing in 2005. 
She was a member of John J. Hart 2443 Chapter of the 
United Daughters of the Confederacy, where she served in 
many positions, including Chapter President.  Sarah 
Jeanette Lowrey West joined UDC on the record of her 
ancestor Joseph Archer, 1st Lt, Co C, 41st Inf, AL.  She 
worked for Lift Inc. in the Head Start program for 30 years 
and was the Director of Center 9. She finished her early 
childhood degree in her 70s. Jeanette was a wonderful cook 
and cooked every meal. She was a long-time member of 
Harrisburg Baptist Church.  Jeanette was preceded in death 
by her parents; husband; daughter-in-law, Dianne West; 
sisters, Marie Witt and Ruth Lowry; and niece, Karen Capps. 

Sarah Jeanette Lowrey West 

Cora Elizabeth Davis Edwards, 96, passed away on March 16, 2017 in 
West Point.  She was born on September 2, 1920, in the Cairo Community 

of Clay County, the daughter of the late 
Thomas Jefferson and Estelle Gordon Davis. 
Mrs. Elizabeth lived in Clay County her entire 
life. She was a member of United Daughters 
of the Confederacy on the record of her 
ancestors Alexander Duff Gordon, Pvt, Co. I, 
8th Cav, MS and David Johnson, Pvt, Co. K, 
19th Inf, MS.  She served as  MS Division 
President from 1988-1990.  She married John 
Marion "Shine" Edwards on November 30, 
1940 in the Cairo Community, and he preceded her in death on 
October 26, 1953. In addition to her parents and husband, she was 
preceded in death by one sister and four brothers. 

 

Cora Elizabeth Davis Edwards 
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Southern Cross of Honor 
Sue Patterson, Chairman 

Only a Confederate veteran could wear the Southern Cross of 
Honor, and it was only bestowed through the UDC.  The first 
cross was bestowed on April 26 1900 (117 years ago).  

 

The Crosses of Military Service and Medals bestowed today are 
an outgrowth of the Southern Cross of Honor.  Many of the 
Confederate veterans were buried with their Crosses.  Some of 
the crosses have been passed down in families.  It is important that we be on the lookout for any crosses 
that might be for sale and to retrieve them.  If you find one then you can submit the research request 
form (found on the UDC website http://www.hqudc.org/) to discover the original holder of the cross.   The 
real medals were almost tin type so be careful of replicas.  

  

Every Chapter should submit a report on your activity for the year even if you did not find any crosses.  
Just mark ñno reportò on the form.  Thank you.   

Y ou have stepped up to the plate AGAIN in meeting the 
Division Presidentôs 
challenges.  I have 
received copies of 

advertisements and articles you 
have sent to the Magazine 
Coordinator for publication in the 
Mississippi issue of the UDC 
Magazine to be published in 
August.  I cannot wait to see 
everything in print.  Challenging 
you to participate sure brought 
out the journalists among our 
membership. 

 

I want to thank each subscriber 
in the Division for supporting the 

Magazine and for your patience as past óhiccupsò 
encountered in its timely publication have been 

ironed out.   

 

I apologize for not including Pvt 
Taylor Rucks 2204 of Greenville 
among those 100% Chapters when 
I reported at our Division Workshop 
in March.  They, along with Capt 
Samuel J. Ridley 2430 of Canton 
and Bedford Forrest 428 of 
Hernando are all recognized as 
100% Chapters. 

 

I urge you to subscribe to the UDC 
Magazine and start enjoying the 
benefits of having important 
membership information, news, and 
updates brought directly to YOU! 

UDC Magazine 
Celeste Young, Chairman 


